

Dear cultural organization,

The Saskatchewan Arts Alliance wishes that you are holding on and taking care in the circumstance that you find yourself in. Our communities' responsibility and immediate action to practice social-distancing has meant a loss of revenue that will hurt many cultural organizations in Saskatchewan.

The long-term impacts are of course uncertain, but as a first response, we have designed a survey to track the short-term impacts, which will help our sector when this is over and time to gather data of the long-term impacts.

This survey is first and foremost focused on the lived experiences of the cultural organizations that are currently located in Saskatchewan. Our community needs to have the stories and the data for when it comes time to demonstrate to government that the cultural sector must be included in an economic mitigation strategy. Although this cannot be guaranteed, it's not the time for hope, but for action.

Please take the time to complete this survey and encourage others to do the same. The <u>survey</u> will close on April 16<sup>th</sup>.

To complete the survey, click <u>here</u>.

Take Care, Saskatchewan Arts Alliance